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Robertsbridge has suffered flooding on 

a number of occasions in the past but 

Thursday 12th October 2000 was to be 

the worse in living memory. 

The pictures which follow give some 

idea of the visual effects of this flooding 

but cannot convey the distress and 

trauma of the people who suffered. 



Thursday 12th October 2000 – Down came the rain! 



……………and more! 





The village hall! 



Meanwhile in the centre of the village things were 

getting worse – note, the car is floating!! 













Over 70 properties were flooded, mostly residential but some 

businesses too! Relatively, the number of properties flooded was 

greater than either Lewes or Uckfield which received much more 

media attention! Although, we had some!! 



The Parish Council launched 

an appeal to help the flood 

victims and this ultimately 

raised over £20,000 – mostly 

from within the parish, but with 

generous donations from 

individuals and organisations 

outside. 

Distribution of the funds 

started on the 7th of November 

but before that, two further 

incidents of flooding occurred! 

Whilst these were not as severe 

as that of the 12th October, for 

the victims they were doubly 

traumatic as they tried to put 

their lives back together. 





Working in partnership with District and County 

Councillors and the local MP the Parish Council tried to 

raise the profile of the problems in Robertsbridge to 

see if some long term remedial plan could be devised. 

Numerous meetings with Environment Agency staff 

were held and two visits to London to see the Minister 

responsible, Elliott Morley, were arranged by the local 

MP. 

 



EA staff were of the opinion that a ‘stand alone’ scheme 

could be devised for Robertsbridge which would not have 

strategic effects on other villages.  

The Minister authorised a Pre-feasibility study (computer 

based) and this was completed in May 2001 (amazingly 

fast!).  

The results were encouraging and a full study was 

authorised by the Minister. 



The full study was completed by May 2002 and the scheme funded 

and officially launched by the Minister on 4th September 2002 



The scheme was to comprise a series of earth bunds, walls and 

steel gates across the roads and also the re-alignment of a 

small stream.  

Later, the sliding gates were replaced by demountable  ‘stop 

log’ barriers as these were quicker to install and easier to 

maintain. 

There was inevitably much disruption to the village during 

construction but the EA and the Consulting Engineers  and 

Contractors worked closely with the Parish Council to minimise 

this and to deal promptly with any problems. 

 



Several public meetings and exhibitions were held 

to explain the scheme and regular newsletters and 

reports on the parish web site kept residents up to 

date with progress. 

 

 



Building flood defences and diverting the stream 





Building the earth bund to protect the village hall 



Checking the operation of one of the flood gates 



Installing one of the demountable ‘stop log’ barriers 



Building the earth bund to protect the main part of the village 



Where space was limited, steel walls instead of earth bunds 



Essentially, the work was completed 

before Christmas 2003 apart from 

minor adjustments etc….. Just in 

time, as in November and December 

heavy rain caused much concern in 

the village. 

 
 

 



The scheme was officially declared complete on 22nd February 

2004 by the Chairman of East Sussex County Council. 

 



After nearly a year and a good growing season, the landscaping 

of the works area is starting to blend the defences into the 

landscape. 

Earth bund protecting the village hall 



Earth bund protecting main part of village 



Brick and concrete enclosure for sliding steel gates 


